Minutes of Snaith and Cowick Town Council held on Monday 17 October 2022 at East Cowick Village Hall, East Cowick at 7pm

Remembrance of HRH Queen Elizabeth

Cllr. Joanne Whiteley requested one minutes silence in memory of HRH Queen Elizabeth.

Co-option of Councillor

The Town Clerk advised no call had been made for an election therefore the Town Council can now advertise for the co-option of a councillor.

<u>To approve the minutes of Snaith and Cowick Town Council meeting held on Monday 15 August</u> 2022

Minutes of the full council meeting held on Monday 15 August were circulated to council members prior to the meeting and read as a true record of the meeting. Proposed Cllr. Richard Lyons seconded Cllr. Gary Williams and agreed.

Apologies for absence

Cllr. Steve Jones, Cllr. Russell Spencer, Cllr. Helen Miley

To note Declarations of Interest and the nature of such interest

Cllr. Gary Williams HGV Through West Cowick

To note dispensation given to any member of the council on any agenda item listed below

None

Public participation

Humberside Police PC Cook gave a presentation of crime in the parish and provided the Town Council with hand outs to give to parishioners. PC Cook advised he wished to work closely with the community with regards to rural crime. Noted by council members.

Mr Mike Moore, West Cowick – Mr Moore stated the HGVs had stopped travelling through the village at the moment and residents were enjoying the peace. Mr Moore gave a presentation with regards to numbers and stated this battle had been won but there was still a long journey with regard to stopping HGVS in the long term.

Mr Bell, West Cowick – Mr Bell stated he had attended a meeting with the Town Council to discuss flooding with various other organisations and felt the information provided was inadequate and more needed to be done to stop possible flooding in the future. Noted by council members.

Snaith Community Sports Hall – Lee from Snaith Community Sports Hall requested the Town Council support the organisation and try to arrange a meeting with ERYC to discuss the future of the sports hall due to loss of income in recent months due to the access issues and safeguarding at the High School. Noted by council members.

Town Clerk Report

Community Led Housing Report is ready for the Town Council to review. A meeting will be arranged in the few next months to discuss the report with Town Council representatives and Humber and Wold Representatives.

East Riding Councillors Report

Cllr. Caroline Fox thanked the residents for attending the Town Council Meeting and stated it is the public working together that can resolve issues with the support of Town and Ward Councillors.

Action Log Update

<u>Active</u>

HGVs West Cowick – Update

Town Councillors thanked Mr Moore for all his work. The Town Clerk advised she had last received correspondence from ERYC on 25th August 2022 which was circulated to council members stating their legal team were looking at the issue. Noted by council members.

Joint Use Play Area – Update

The Town Clerk noted no update from ERYC had been received. Mr Chris Emsen Governor of Snaith Primary School has stated planning has not yet been submitted but should be in next few weeks.

Highways Meeting with ERYC – Speed Survey / Community Speed Watch

An email from Lianne Darbinson ERYC was circulated to council members prior to the meeting. Noted by council members. The Town Clerk advised a complaint had been received from a resident regarding the removal of hatchings on Selby Road at the junction of Mill Street and George Street. Cllr. James Hollas proposed contacting ERYC requesting they reinstate the hatchings seconded Cllr. Gary Williams and agreed.

Request for Support - Snaith Community Sports Hall

A letter from Snaith Community Sports Hall was circulated to council members prior to the meeting. Cllr. Richard Lyons proposed contacting ERYC and requesting information on ownership of the land as well as requesting a meeting to discuss the future seconded Cllr. James Hollas and agreed.

Feedback from Recent Meetings

Flood Meeting with EA, IDB, ERYC and Ward Councillors

Councillors who attended the meeting gave an update of the meeting and stated the hold up on any additional works being carried out in the area was down to the modelling delay from the Environment Agency. The Town Council stated £13 Million had been spent in repairing assets damaged by the floods but had been advised no new flood defences had been put in place. Noted by council members.

CCTV Meeting

The Town Clerk and Cllr. Gary Williams stated the meeting had been cancelled again. Noted by council members.

Items from Council Members

Speed Sign and Pedestrian Crossing - Cllr. Russell Spencer - Defer to next meeting

Update from Humber Forestry - Cllr. Gary Williams

Cllr. Gary Williams advised a map had been forwarded to Humber Forestry for them to assess locations. The Town Clerk requested Cllr. Gary Williams contact details be forwarded to Cowick Church for support in planting trees around the new car park. Noted by council members.

<u>Dropped Kerb and Bollards – Cllr. Steve Jones</u> – Defer to next meeting

Items from Residents

<u>Traffic and Parking – Bourn Mill Balk Road</u>

A letter from a concerned resident was forwarded to councillors prior to the meeting. Cllr. Bernie McKiernan stated this was an issue and if a fire engine needed to get down the road it would be impossible. Cllr. Richard Lyons proposed communicating with the Playing Field Association to ask if the car park at the top of Punton Walk could be opened at school drop off times seconded Cllr. Gary Williams and agreed.

Butt Lane Bus Stop Seat – Deferred to a future meeting.

Christmas Decorations East Cowick

Cllr. James Hollas proposed looking at locations to place a tree in East Cowick following a residents request seconded Cllr. Gary Williams and agreed.

<u>Events</u>

<u>Classic Bike Event – 11 September 2022 - Feedback</u>

Update on the event was given and councillors stated it was very well attended. Noted by council members.

Freedom of Snaith 14 October 2022

Cllr. Richard Lyons stated it was a very enjoyable day and proposed writing to RAF Waddington thanking them for their hospitality seconded Cllr. James Hollas and agreed.

Remembrance Parade 13 November 2022

Information on the running of the event and road closure information was provided to council members. Noted by council members.

Christmas Market 3 December 2022

An update of the Christmas Market was given to council members and all councillors were requested to support the staff on the day of the event. Noted by council members

800th Anniversary of the Market Charter - Deferred to a future meeting

Funding – Deferred to a future meeting

Commuted Funds Section 106 Funding

Cross Hill Funding Request

Goole Windfarm Funding Application

<u>Accounts</u>

A full list of accounts was read to council members with bank reconciliation for the first half year. Proposed Cllr. Gary Williams seconded Cllr. Richard Lyons and agreed.

Exclusion of Press and Public

Town Council Assets

The Town Clerk provided councillors information with regards to possible future locations for Community Facilities / Office. Noted by council members.